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REVISED TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS - BRANFORD LANDFILL, 
SUN VALLEY, CALIFORNIA (File No. 56-101) 

Dear Mr. Lehman: 

On August 4, 2011, we transmitted a tentative Board Order that included tentative wasted 
discharge requirements (WDRs) for the Branford Landfill in Sun Valley, California, to you and 
informed you that the tentative Order would be considered at our October 6, 2011 Board 
meeting. However, the tentative Order was not considered at the October Board and, since 
then, revisions to the tentative WDRs have made as a result of internal staff discussion. 
Enclosed is the revised tentative Board Order, consists of: 

1. Tentative requirements, consisting of: 

a. Waste Discharge Requirements 
b. Monitoring and Reporting Program (Attachment T) 
c. Standard Provisions (Attachment W) 
d. Definitions 

2. Publication package, consisting of: 

a. Public Notice 
b. Instruction Sheet for Public Notice 
c. Statement of Posting Notice 

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Regional Board, at a public hearing to be held 
on December 8, 2011, at 9:00 AM, at the Glendale Council Chambers, located at 613 E. 
Broadway, Glendale, California, 91 206, will consider the enclosed tentative Order and comments 
submitted in writing regarding any or all portions thereof. The Regional Board will hear any 
testimony pertinent to this discharge and the tentative requirements. It is expected that the 
Regional Board will take action at the hearing; however, as testimony indicates, the Regional 
Board at its discretion may order further investigation. 

Written comments regarding the tentative Order must be received at the Regional Board office by 
5:00 PM on November 21, 2011, in order to be evaluated by Board staff and included in the 
Board's agenda folder. Submittal of written comments by the deadline is required to ensure that all 
comments are accurately and fully included in the administrative record, that Board staff is able to 
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provide timely review, and that Regional Board members have sufficient time to give full 
' consideration to the comments and issues raised. 

With respect to the public notices, in accordance with Title 27 of the California Code of 
Regulations, Section 21730(b), you are required to follow the enclosed instructions for posting or 
publication of the notice no later than October 24, 201 1. 

Please notify this Board by telephone when the notice has been posted or published and submit 
the proof of posting or publication as required in the enclosed instructions. Proof of posting or 
publication of the notice must be received by the Executive Officer of this Regional Board no later 
than November 4,201 1. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, Mr. Douglas Cross (Project Manager) 
at (21 3) 620-2246 or me at (21 3) 620-2253. 

Sincerely, 

Land ~ isposa l  unit , - 

Enclosures 

cc: Leslie Graves, Land Disposal Program, State Water Resource Control Board 
Martin Perez, California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 
David Thompson, City of Los Angeles Local Enforcement Agency 
Khalil Gharlos, City of Los Angeles Department of Public Works, Bureau of Sanitation 
Chris Tsiatsios, Haley and Aldrich, Inc. 
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